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Autumn Newsletter 2022 (no. 116) 
 

New City Centre 
Cycle Route Improvements: 
 
Several distinct improvements for cyclists 
on the south (Broadmarsh-Station) side of 
the City Centre have recently been  
completed which are very welcome and 
more will be following in the next few 
months.  
 
This is in addition to the introduction of 

the City Centre-wide 20mph 
speed limits which should 
also help to improve the 
safety of vulnerable road 
users.  

 
The new improvements include:- 
 

 
 

¶ Broadmarsh (Listergate-Carrington 

Street cut-through Walkway), 

implemented about 30 years after 

Pedals first campaigning for such 

an easier and more direct link into 

the City Centre (Old Market Square 

area) from the south. Depending 

on funding this is likely to be 

replaced in due course by a 

permanent scheme as part of the 

wider major changes to the Broad 

Marsh area with, we hope, 

segregated cycling and pedestrian 

provision. 

 

Maid Marian Way will however 

remain the main north-south 

through route for cyclists in the 

City Centre and we await details of 

the proposed cycling 

improvements on this route, for 
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which funding was awarded in 

2021 

 
 

¶ Canal Street-Castle Boulevard link. 

After many months of delay a 

proper connection was recently 

completed between the Castle 

Boulevard cycle path and the new 

path on Canal Street which has 

now been completed as far as the 

Trent Street junction by the tram 

bridge. 

 

 

¶ Canal Street-London Road link 

nears completion 

This extension of the new cycle 

path from Trent Lane to the BBC 

(London Road) Island, on which 

work is well underway, will soon be 

followed by an improved crossing 

to and from the Island Quarter. 

 
¶ Station Street-Great Northern 

Close link across London Road 

The cycle lane on Station Street has 

now been upgraded to a 

contraflow cycle path and work has 

now started on upgrading the 

toucan crossing on London Road to 

provide a better connection to and 

from Great Northern Close, the 

Island Quarter, Sneinton and the 

Eastern Cycle Corridor (A612 

Manvers Street and Daleside Road, 

etc.) 

 
¶ Canal Towpath extension north of 

Great Northern Close 

The new Binks Yard (Canal Turn) 
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restaurant development by the 

canal towpath by the top of 

London Road includes a welcome 

extension of the canal towpath 

north of Great Northern Close and 

connecting through the Island 

Quarter.  

 

This means that cyclists no longer 

have to wheel their bikes up and 

down the steps by the Great 

Northern Close turnover bridge, 

although these are still available 

and have been refurbished. 

 

Further Active Travel links across 

the whole Island site were 

discussed at a special meeting with 

transport stakeholders on 7 

September, where Pedals, Sustrans 

and the Nottingham Local Access 

Forum were all represented. 

 
¶ Trent Street ς Canal towpath link 

This new towpath access point, 

emerging on Trent Street by the 

taxi rank by Loxley House, provides 

a useful link to and from Station 

Street and the Secure Bike 

Compound on the north side of 

Nottingham Station. 

 

 
Welcome for new Signs to prevent 
driver obstruction of cycle paths 
 
We welcome the proposed local 
introduction of DfT-authorised special 
signs in Nottingham to discourage driver 
obstruction of cycle paths and shared 
ǇŀǘƘǎΣ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ .ǊƛŘƎŜ wƻŀŘΦ 

We are trying to 
get the City Council to address this issue in 
other ways too, including better 
enforcement.  
Such abuse is common several on other 
cycle paths including the new one on Canal 
Street, Castle Boulevard, Handel Street, and 
the Ring Road shared paths north of the 
QMC. 
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BUT 
 ς NOT SO WELCOME is the public 

realm improvement scheme on vǳŜŜƴΩǎ 
Bridge Road on which work started in late 
September and which until next February 
will cause major disruption to this well-used 
cycle route where it passes The Vat and 
Fiddle PH and Karlsruhe House. 

 
Pedals, in coordination with the 
Nottingham Local Access Forum, strongly 
campaigned for this scheme (like the 
earlier public realm scheme on the section 
ƻŦ vǳŜŜƴΩǎ .ǊƛŘƎŜ wƻŀŘ ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊ ƴƻǊǘƘ 
towards Nottingham Station) to include a 
segregated cycle path and footway, in line 
with the current DfT Cycle Infrastructure 
Guidance in Local Transport Note 1/20.  

 
However, despite much lobbying our views 
were rejected, very disappointingly, 
especially as this route forms part of the 
Southern Cycle Corridor, one of the main 
cycle routes in the City, connecting the City 
Centre with The Meadows, Wilford, and 
Clifton etc. The completed scheme will not 
include a segregated path 
 

 

 
Bennerley Viaduct Opening Event 
In August there was an official reopening 
of the Bennerley Viaduct, with its new 
walking and cycling path, after a 40-year 
long campaign supported by Pedals among 
many other local groups, working closely 
with the project leaders, the Friends of 
Bennerley Viaduct, and the Railway Path 
Project.  
 
¢ƘŜ ƻŦŦƛŎƛŀƭ ƻǇŜƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ά¢ƘŜ LǊƻƴ DƛŀƴǘέΣ ŀƴ 
iconic local landmark, was attended by the 
Lord-Lieutenants of Nottinghamshire and 
Derbyshire, along with many other local 
dignitaries and lots of people from local 
groups as well as the general public. 
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FOBV, with the support of Darren Henry 
MP, are now trying to obtain funding for an 
eastern ramp at the Awsworth end, and 
this has been included as one of the 
proposed projects in the recently submitted 
£16 million Levelling Up Fund Bid for 
Kimberley. 

 

 
FOBV also now have lottery funding for 3 
years to help employ 3 (full-time and part-
time) staff to help promote the project and 
make it financially self-sustaining. As part of 
these efforts, they also want to include a 
visitor centre. 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Regatta Way upgraded cycle 
path now open but badly 
needs better links! 
 
We very much welcome, as far as it goes, 
the completion in August of the upgraded 
cycle path on Regatta Way, Gamston, 
whose design fully reflects the latest DfT 
Cycle Infrastructure Design Guidance in 
Local Transport Note 1/20. 
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This route, between the Adbolton Lane and 
Radcliffe Road junctions, is however very 
awkward to access at the southern end and 
will be all the more valuable when it is 
extended, including, as a priority, a much 
easier and more direct safe crossing of 
Radcliffe Road to connect with the existing 
shared path on the south side of Radcliffe 
Road.  
 
This also needs upgrading, as does the 
whole Regatta Way / Radcliffe Road / 
Ambleside Road area to make it far more 
cycle- and pedestrian friendly. 
 
This will be even more important in future 
as the plans go ahead for the major new 
Gamston Fields ά{ǳǎǘŀƛƴŀble Urban 
9ȄǘŜƴǎƛƻƴέ Ŝŀǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ !рн DŀƳǎǘƻƴ-Lings 
Bar Road between Bassingfield and 
Tollerton where we are very keen to see a 
high standard of Active Travel provision 
across the A52 and within the development.  

 
In the short-term access to the Regatta Way 
from Gamston will be significantly improved 
by the completion next year of the new 
toucan crossing of Radcliffe Road as part of 
the current National Highways Gamston 

Roundabout major Junction scheme, 
connecting to the cycle path link to Old 
Tollerton Road, but beyond that many 
other significant changes will be needed. 
 
To the north of the Adbolton Lane junction 
we would like to see a further extension of 
the upgraded Regatta Way cycle path to 
and from the Water Sports Centre and 
Country Park at Holme Pierrepont, as well 
as improved links to and from the south 
bank landing of the new foot-cycle bridge 
to be built across the River Trent between 
Lady Bay and Trent Basin (see p7) 

 

OTHER RECENT 
DEVELOPMENTS 
 

 
Hucknall Road: stepped cycle tracks? 
We have had mixed feedback about the 
new stepped cycle tracks on Hucknall Road 
near the City Hospital, with concerns that 
cyclists using them do not feel as safe as on 
fully segregated cycle paths.  
 
We would appreciate further comments 
please. 
 
(photo: Jon McGregor) 
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UPDATES  
 

 
Trent Basin-Lady Bay Foot-Cycle 
Bridge delayed 
Although it is year almost a year since the 
initial public consultation on the plans for 
the new foot-cycle bridge across the Trent 
between Trent Basin and Lady Bay, which 
showed overwhelming general support for 
the project, progress since then has been 
delayed by having to grapple with problems 
of rapidly increasing building costs and 
shortages of building materials, etc. 
 
Despite this a lot of work has been 
continuing behind the scenes, with further 
detailed engineering work by the City 
Council and Balfour Beattie, and detailed 
discussions with a possible contractor on 
how best to build the bridge.  
 
Detailed design and land issues are being 
worked through ahead of the submission, 
now expected in Spring 2023, of the 
planning applications, to the City Council 
and Rushcliffe Borough Council, with further 
consultation. 
 

 

 
Colwick Park new riverside path links 
Meanwhile work started in late September 
on upgrading connecting paths to the north 
(Trent Basin) end of the bridge from Colwick 
Park, with upgrading of east-west paths 
across Colwick Park and a new off-road 
path by Racecourse Road which will 
connect with the existing path south of 
River Crescent towards Trent Lane, etc. 
 
These will eventually connect by the Trent 
with the new bridge and right through to 
the other existing riverside paths between 
Meadow Lane Lock and Victoria 
Embankment, etc., under both Lady Bay 
Bridge and Trent Bridge, and connecting to 
the Canal towpath east of London Road, 
etc., where a variety of improvements by 
the Canal and River Trust are now being 
introduced. 

 
 


